


LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL
	
MINUTES OF THE OPEN MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 25th April 2016 AT 7.30 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK

Present: 	Councillor Jayne Davidson (Chairman), Councillors Juliet Esp (Vice Chairman), Alan Lees, Sheila Hutchison and Ray Drakeley.

In Attendance:		T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour.
		Sonja Davidson, Parish Clerk.
12 Members of the public

Apologies:		No Apologies


1. Opening remarks by the Chairman: Cllr. Jayne Davidson welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked the Councillors for all their hard work and effort in the past year.

2. Chairman’s Annual Report: The Chairman went through various topics relating to planning, Projects (Swanpool footpath), New Works street lights, Steps and Handrail to footpath 186, Quiet Lanes (awaiting TWC Legal Department), Little Wenlock Parish Website, rights of way, rubbish bins, Highways, fly tipping, UK Coal restoration site and LWPC Finance.
The Chairman reported on the significant changes during the last year, saying goodbye to the previous long standing clerk John Marcham, LWPC then had Mr Jewell who due to family commitments had to leave and we welcomed Sonja Davidson as locum clerk in December 2015 who then became permanent clerk in April 2016.


Planning: From April 2015 to April 2016 there has been over 20 planning applications in the parish, Little Wenlock Parish Council do take into consideration all the aspects of the parish plan when considering planning applications. 3 enforcement applications are still under investigation.
Projects. Swanpool Footpath project was managed and completed by Cllr Alan Lees in Sept 2015 with a grand opening to mark the special occasion. This is a valuable addition to the parish and enables us all to use the footpath throughout the year.  The winter’s rainfall has exposed a couple of weak spots prone to running water and these will be repaired once the ground is firm enough to work on.  The Parish would like to thank the new farm owners, Pickstocks, for all their hard work in creating a valuable resource for the residents of the parish. Also with thanks to Veolia for funding the upgrade of the footpath. 

3. The Parish Accounts for 2015-2016 No questions asked.


4. Issues Raised at the Open Meeting on 27th April, 2015

a. Parked cars on the highway at New Works: Police not interested, no offence noted.

b. Field Entrance at New Works: Complaint to Veolia regarding overgrown grass has been dealt with.

c. Litter: The new litter bin at Huntington Lane / Lady Well was installed.  The Buildwas Lane bin was repositioned away from the Bench.

d. Footpath 186: LWPC received funding through Cllr Seymour and the ward fund and handrail and steps were put in place.

e. Damage to the grass verge at the exit of Buildwas Lane.
There is still an ongoing problem with this and it is on the full council agenda on 9th May 2016.
f. Fly tipping: Fly tipping is still a problem within the Parish, LWPC are working with TWC to clear the rubbish.

5. Future Building Development within – no report

6. Report on UK Coal Huntington Lane site restoration: The restoration of the site and reinstatement of footpaths was due early summer but seems it will now be somewhat later due to wet winter.
7. The old lights from New Works had the asbestos removed and the lights stored for spares.

8. Neighbourhood Watch no questions

9. Questions Time 
Mr John Marcham spoke about the Boulders being removed at the Hatch which is currently ongoing.

A resident raised the problem of barbed wire stopping access to footpath 51, it was explained that the footpaths are officially closed at present, problem will be addressed when restoration of site completed and paths can reopen. However there is also the problem of collapsed mine shafts to be actioned.


10. New Clerk: Sonja Davidson appointed as Parish Clerk

11. Closing remarks:-

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and supporting the Parish Council.

The meeting was closed at 8.50pm
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